




 
 

 
 

dominated by a large, metal shed and what seems to be a storage yard, as can be seen 

from the aerial photograph below (outlined in red below).  

 

  

Photograph 1  

(Extract from Google Earth – June 2021) 

 

Access to the allocation is currently gained via the B4314, that being the main road running 

north into the Village of Pendine (see below).  

 

 

Photograph 2  

 (Streetscene of B4314) 

 

Outline Planning Permission was granted for residential development on the site in May 

2004, under application reference W/07003. Since this date, reserved matters have been 

granted in January 2010 (W/21251) while more recently a non-material amendment was 

made to application W/21251 which was in turn granted in November 2011 (PL/02770).  



 
 

 
 

The site was allocated in the Carmarthenshire Local Development Plan (2014) under 

Allocation SC13/h1 (as can be seen below).  

 

  

Plan B  

(Extract of current LDP Proposal Map for Land at Nieuport Farm (Adopted 2014)) 

 

Despite having almost 10 years of support for the principle of residential development at the 

historic allocation from the Council, not a single housing unit has been delivered to date. 

 

Tests of Soundness 

 

Based on the above information and the guidance documents provided by the Welsh 

Government and Council itself, it is considered that the inclusion of the adoption of the LDP 

in its current form with the inclusion of the allocation in question, would result in it failing to 

meet the requirements of the Tests of Soundness, for the reasons summarised below. 

 

Test 1 – Does the Plan Fit? 

 

The allocation fails the test of soundness due to its inappropriateness with regards to the 

principles of sustainable growth and so is in conflict with Paragraph 4.2.2 of Planning 

Policy Wales (Edition 11) requirements of national planning policy. 

 

 

 

 






